
WAC 72-120-001  Purpose and application.  The purpose of this 
chapter is to establish standards of conduct for students and pre-
scribe the substantive and procedural due process rights of students 
at the school. The procedures and standards set forth in this chapter 
shall govern the imposition of discipline. "Discipline" means all 
forms of corrective action other than emergency removal from a class, 
subject, or activity, suspension, or expulsion and shall include the 
exclusion of a student from a class by a teacher or administrator for 
a period of time not exceeding the balance of the immediate class pe-
riod: Provided that the student is in the custody of a school district 
employee for the balance of such period. Discipline shall also mean 
the exclusion of a student from any other type of activity conducted 
by or on behalf of the school. Discipline is considered part of the 
school's educational process. In every case of misconduct, the nature 
and circumstances of the violation will be considered and appropriate 
discipline will be administered on a less restrictive alternative ba-
sis including, but not limited to, time out, detention, behavior con-
tracts, restriction of privileges, reprimand, restitution, suspension 
or expulsion.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 72.40.022, 28A.300.285 and 20 U.S.C. § 1681 
et seq. WSR 16-13-069, § 72-120-001, filed 6/13/16, effective 
7/14/16.]
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